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Date: 10th February, 2016. 

To 
The Chairman, 
Central Board of Direct Taxes, 
New Delhi. 
 
Respected Sir, 

 

Sub: Promotion to the cadre of ACIT - matter regarding. 
 
Kindly refer to the above. 
 
At the outset, we would like to take the opportunity to express our sincere thanks for allowing 
us a meeting with your honour on 11-02-2016 at 3.00 PM in your chamber. 

 
In this connection, we would like to bring to your kind attention the fact that the agitational 
programme of the JCA against the delay in promotions to the cadre of ACIT was suspended 
immediately on the assurance given by the Hon’ble Revenue Secretary, Govt of India, in the 
meeting with the CBDT and JCA on 03.11.2015.  As per the decision in the meeting, the CBDT 
submitted a proposal for promoting all the ITOs upto the R.Y. 2003-04 to the cadre of ACIT by 
conducting DPCs for the R.Y.s 2014-15, 2015-16 & 2016-17 by 31-03-2016 for which the 
Hon’ble FM, GOI, gave his kind consent on 02-12-2015. Accordingly, CBDT sent the proposal 
to the UPSC for conducting DPC for 200 officers for the R.Y. 2014-15, on 10-12-2015. 
 
But, to our dismay, the above proposal for DPC sent by the CBDT to the UPSC on 10-12-2015 is 
still pending even after a lapse of 2 months. This inordinate delay in the conduct of DPC for the 
R.Y.2014-15 has already resulted in frustration amongst the officers of our Department. The 
delay in the DPC for the R.Y. 2014-15 is likely to affect the timelines for timely completion DPCs 
for the R.Y.s 2015-16 & 2016-17, all of which are to be completed by 31-03-2016 as per the 
sanction given by the Hon’ble Finance Minister, GOI.  

 
Sir, it is our strong belief that your kind intervention in this matter can only bring about an end 
to the current impasse in the conduct of DPC for the R.Y.2014-15. We solicit your kind 
intervention at this crucial juncture to impress upon the UPSC for holding the DPC for the 
R.Y.2014-15 immediately, thereby paving way for completion of DPCs for the R.Ys2015-16 & 
2016-17 by 31-03-2016.  

 
Sir, we are grateful that you have allowed us a hearing on 11-02-2016 at 3.00 PM.  A delegation 
of ITGOA from across the country will be available to meet you on the said date, time and 
venue with the hope that the CBDT will immediately do the needful for ensuring the promotions 
of ITOs to ACIT for the R.Y.s 2014-15, 2015-16 & 2016-17 by 31-03-2016. It is submitted that 
such a move will go a long way in filling up the huge existing vacancies in the cadre of ACIT in 
the Department from the very first day of the next financial year apart from lifting the spirits of 
the ITOs who have been deprived of a single promotion for the period of last 12 – 15 years. 
 
This is for your kind consideration and necessary action.  
 
Thanking you, 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 

 
(Bhaskar Bhattacharya)  
Secretary General 

 


